MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 2011  
MEETING OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL

The Graduate Council held its regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, November 9, 2011 in Plaster Student Union, Room 315 A&B.  Chair Eric Nelson called the meeting to order at 3:33.

Members Present:
Drs. Agnew (for Perryman), Brigden, Camp, Carmack, Claborn, Franklin, Garland, Gouzie (for Pavlowsky), Greene, Kahol, Keller, Little, Masterson (for Berquist), Mitra, Nelson, Oatman, Quebbeman, Qiu, Robinson, Schmalzbauer (for Finch), Scott, Shah, Sobel, Swearingen, Whisenhunt and Zimmerman;  Ms. Flynn, Ms. Miller and Mr. Bohlen (for Riccardi)
Members Absent:  Drs. Berg, Calihman, Chuchiak, Cuebas, Haslam, Hickey, Leibert, Sexton, Slattery, Smith and Tomasi
Guests:  Ms. Katherine Coy
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the October, 2011 meeting.  The motion was unanimously approved.

Committee Reports  

Report of the Council Chair -  Eric Nelson

Dr. Nelson announced that the Graduate College Showcase was being held in the PSU Ballroom and he encouraged all Council members to visit the Showcase when the Council meeting was adjourned.

Report of the Graduate Dean – Pawan Kahol
A.
Announcements:  For a complete listing of announcement and deadlines, see the “Graduate College Update” at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/council.htm under the Graduate Council section.  
B.
Program Directors Meeting.  The Graduate Coordinators meeting on October 19 was attended by approximately 35 people. The items discussed included Results and Analysis of Graduate Coordinators Survey of Most Pressing Issues in their Programs, National Survey of Graduate Deans about Most Pressing Issues, Graduate College Budget, Help with Brochure Development, GRE Scores, and Q/A. The next two meetings will be on February 15, 2012 and April 18, 2012. The items on the agenda will include: Low-Completer Programs; Accelerated Programs; Graduate Student Workshops for Professional Development; Assessment and Student Learning Goals.
C.
Program Brochures Development.  Please remember that the Graduate College is offering $400 to any graduate programs on campus to have their brochure updated. 
D.
Open Staff Positions in the Graduate College.  The search for the Coordinator of Recruitment position has been initiated.  The search for the newly created Coordinator of Admissions position is also starting.  Tom Tomasi is chairing both of these search committees.
E.
Faculty Sources of Support.  Twenty-eight Faculty Research Grant proposals were submitted and are currently being reviewed by the Committee.   Twenty-three Summer Faculty Fellowship proposals were submitted and will be reviewed by the Committee soon.    

Report of the Graduate Faculty Membership Committee – Sue Robinson

The following departmental criteria was approved:


Public Health

The following faculty were approved for full graduate faculty status:
Elizabeth Federman
MPH
Research 

Robert Hornberger
CIS
Clinical

Susan Mahoney
CLSE
Clinical

Shurita Thomas-Tate
CSD

Research

The following people were approved for probational graduate faculty status:
Lyle Foster
CLSE
Clinical 

Steven Hinch
RFT
Research

Tabled by committee for additional information: 
Eugene Han
CLSE
Clinical

Andrew Homburg
MUS
Research

Melissa Hudson
AGR
Research 

Chin-Feng Hwang
AGR
Research

Report of the Graduate Grievance Committee – Bob Quebbeman
No report from the Grievance Committee.  The new GRE score review ad hoc committee is waiting on ETS to send information on the new scoring.  A report will come from this committee soon.  
Report of the Graduate Scholarship Committee – Heather Carmack
The winner of the MSU Distinguished Thesis Award was Linda Covey from the Religious Studies department.      
Report of the Graduate Recruitment Committee – David Claborn
The committee is discussing current recruiting practices across campus.  Committee members are planning to meet face-to-face with each program director to find out what each program is doing and what recruitment practices are working for their area.  
Report of the Graduate Student Council – Sarah Riccardi
No report.  
Report of the Graduate Screening Committee – Deanne Camp
The following Non-Substantive Proposals were reported:
Course Change 


LAW 632 Legal Environment of Business Organizations for Professionals – change periodicity, 1

The following Substantive Proposals were approved:
Program Change


Dietetic Internship Certificate program – change description, admission requirements & program 


Requirements

MS, Counseling, Community Agency Option – change title to Mental Health Counseling & change


 course requirements

New Change


DSS 727 Chemical and Biological Warfare:  Global and Community Perspectives

GLG 694 Global Tectonics

GLG 674 Petroleum Geology 

Course Change


COU 703 Community Agency Counseling Foundations and Ethics – change title

COU 708 Child Counseling Theories and Techniques – change title and prerequisite

COU 752 Career Development – change prerequisite

COU 756 Group Counseling – change prerequisite

ENG 725 Seminar: Composition and Rhetoric – change periodicity and description 
Unfinished Business
None.
New Business
None.  

Program
Dr. Katherine Coy, Director of Institutional Research spoke to the Council regarding data and reports that are accessible to faculty members through Banner and Argos.  She began by showing a demonstration of the Academic Insights Management (AIM) Dashboard.  This Dashboard is a source of 5 year trend information for review and evaluation of departmental activity at MSU.  Information contained in the Dashboard was developed with the purpose of assisting administrators in planning and managing the scope and direction of academic units.  The Dashboard contains both undergraduate and graduate information.
Next, Dr. Coy gave a demonstration of Bear Intelligence.  Bear Intelligence is a cooperative website that was developed with input from Computer Services, the Office of the Registrar and Institutional Research.  The goal of the website was to create a one-stop shop for access to available data and reports.  This site has many University overview reports as well as specific college, department and program information.  Information can be accessed by using current data, opening day data, census data or after posting of grades data. The point-of time information may be most helpful because it compares data form the same point of time for numerous semesters.
A list was distributed showing reports available specifically for tracking graduate students in the AIM Dashboard.  Since most of these reports are summary reports, faculty members should be able to run access them.  If any faculty member has trouble running the reports, they should email QDUG@missouristate.edu to diagnose the problem.  Some reports contained in AIM and Bear Intelligence may be student-specific or faculty-specific and may need a higher level of clearance so faculty may not be able to run these reports.  

Dr. Coy concluded by saying that she and her staff were always available to answer questions and offer training for AIM and Bear Intelligence.  Anyone can call her office for a one-on-one phone discussion or to set up a time for training for themselves or a group of faculty in their area.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:14.  The next meeting of the Graduate Council will be on Wednesday, December 7, 2011 in Plaster Student Union, room 315 A&B.
Eric Nelson, Chairperson
